Village of Westwood

St. Louis, MO 63131
Village of Westwood Trustee Meeting

Wednesday, February 20, 2008
6:00 pm

Roll Call:
 
Fred Berger – Chairman



Robyn DeMott – Trustee



Doug Schukar – Trustee



Alvin Wolff, Jr. – Trustee







Reed Shafer – Trustee
Absent- none

Fred Berger noted that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at: 6:05 pm 

Oath of Office & Appointment of Chairman: 
As a result of the departures of trustees Dennis Pratte and Steve Straub, appointments were made to Alvin Wolff, Jr. and Reed Shafer to the respective terms of their predecessors.  Reed Shafer was offered the function of taking the minutes and accepted. 

Financial Report:

Robyn DeMott presented the Financial Statements for the Village of Westwood.  The Profit and Loss Statement Comparison (P&L) for the period covering January 1, 2007 to December 31, 2007 indicated the Village received $108,235.53 in income, disbursements of $78,350.65, and had an excess of receipts over disbursements of $29,884.88.  

The Balance Sheet indicated total cash and investments (Assets) of $269,587.56, and $0 liabilities, resulting in an equity position of $269,587.56.
Robyn DeMott stated that several investment vehicles valued at approximately $100,000 were called and reinvested in short term instruments callable in May 2008.  An additional $100,000 available for investment would be reinvested for a term no longer than one year.  This was approved without objection.

Old Business:

Contract with A-1 Sign dated 6/27/07 was discussed.  The contract is intended to

· Replace and install (2) “V of Westwood” signs at east and west entrance on Conway Rd.

· Replace and install (2) Speed Limit signs (1 ea E and W) on Conway.

· Replace and install (2) “Stop Ahead” signs (1 ea E and W) on Conway.

· Install existing STOP sign on Decorative Black aluminum flute pole.

· Fred Berger made a motion to sign and deliver the contract to A-1 Sign.   Doug Schukar seconded the motion.

· Motion unanimously approved.

Fred Berger presented that the St. Louis County contract for maintenance of Conway Rd had not be signed by the Village of Westwood and that we risk not getting any funding for repair of Conway Rd after the I-64 project is completed without signing the contract.  He pointed out that the County indicated they would likely resurface Conway Rd with potholes repaired as needed even though it is not written into the contract.  The County is required to return the road to its same condition as prior to the I-64 project.  The County was also not willing to have the contract re-written at this date.

· Fred Berger made a motion to return signed contract to St. Louis County.   Doug Schukar seconded the motion.

· Motion unanimously approved.

Doug Schukar queried about the repair of the washout to the north of Conway Rd and east of Terry Hill.  Fred Berger indicated the County refused to repair that portion as it was not due to the I-64 project.  Discussion continued without conclusion on the repair of same area.

Ms. Ellen Golman had asked for approval to park vehicles on the 2nd Lot on east side of Terry Hill Lane.  Fred Berger told her it was not approved for parking on unimproved lot.

New Business: 

Fred Berger indicated that currently the Creve Coeur Police inspect the WWCC grounds as part of their contract with the Village of Westwood.  Fred asked if all in agreement that the WWCC should help pay for the police service as part of the next Police Contract.  Everyone agreed that should be requested at contract renewal, as determined by Robyn DeMott.

Several comments had been made to Fred Berger from village residents about property deterioration problems.  Residents in the Westfield Subdivision have asked the Village of Westwood to assist in Code Enforcement for property with Code Violations for long period of time.  Discussion commenced and to continue to decide on procedure for enforcement of Code Violations within the Village of Westwood.

Fred Berger commented that two trustee posts up for election this year are now filled by Fred Berger and Reed Shafer.

Fred Berger discussed the need to have set quarterly meetings so residents can plan ahead and attend future meetings.  Robyn DeMott suggested starting with May 2008.  Meeting dates for 2008 will be:  May 6th, August 5th, and November 4th.

· Fred Berger made a motion to hold Trustee quarterly meetings on the first Tuesday of every Calendar Quarter at 7:00pm at the Creve Coeur Government Center, and should that day fall on a holiday; it would be held on the next calendar day at the same time.  Reed Shafer seconded the motion.

· Motion unanimously approved.

Adjournment: 
· Fred Berger made a motion that the meeting be adjourned at 7:00 pm.  Seconded by Robyn DeMott.  

· Motion unanimously approved.  

Respectfully Prepared and Submitted,

           /s/

Reed Shafer, Trustee




Attest: 








Fred Berger, Chairman

